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Mayor Amy Wilczynski speaks to 8  graders at
Allendale’s September 11  Memorial at the Red Barn.
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Happy Fall everyone!  I hope the transition back to school went smoothly.  It's amazing how quickly the air
has cooled and the leaves are starting to turn shades of red and gold.  

Fall sports have started and the Borough is collaborating with Allendale Rec to prioritize field
rehabilitation. 

We hope to see everyone out on Allendale Festival Day, which is Saturday, September 20  from 12 - 4.  In
addition to the vendors, food and live music, there will be a ribbon cutting  in front of the mural at 12pm.
All the kids who participated in the mural have been invited. There will be lots of vendors, music and food
throughout the day! Thank you to Allendale Chamber for organizing - please consider joining our
Chamber. We are always looking for new businesses and volunteers. 

th

The Mayor & Council are hosting our 3rd Town Hall on October 7th at the community center. The main
topic will be Fair Share Housing. This is a topic we have been dealing for years! The status is constantly
changing and we will inform you about where we are in the process at this point. 

Save the date for the ARC 5K: October 19th. This year the run is in memory of Sharon Moran, long time
Allendale resident who volunteered countless hours in many organizations around town. We have the
opportunity to have $25,000 matched dollar for dollar by the McKinley foundation. Please consider
donating or becoming a sponsor. All proceeds will go right back into Allendale to some of our beloved
organizations! 
 
The community center has been open almost 1 year. We have had great feedback and success. It was a
much-needed facility for residents and we are thrilled to see it used so much. I’m very proud of our staff
and volunteers for their efforts to kick this off and manage all the different schedules as well as bring in
new programs to our residents. We will be hosting another OPEN HOUSE on October 24th from 3-7. All
are welcome to stop in, ask questions and have a look around.  Please check the website for new open
gym & pickle ball schedules as well as other important dates.  

We are starting to draw up specs for new outdoor tennis/pickle and basketball courts. These will be
mostly funded using Bergen County grants. It appears we will need a total overhaul of the area which will
require a full engineer analysis- we will keep everyone updated as we move forward with this next big
capital project. 
 
Recently our police department launched a comprehensive Traffic Enforcement and Safety Initiative.
This is a multi-pronged approach with many components aimed at increasing safety in our town. Please
read the statement from Chief Dillon in this newsletter. Please remain vigilant when driving and walking
and please teach your kids to be responsible bike riders! 

Please stay informed: sign up for alerts and emails and follow the Mayor Amy Wilczynski Facebook and
Instagram pages as well as the Borough Facebook page. Also feel free to contact any council member or
myself. 
 
If you know someone who does not have access to a computer, please let us know so we can mail them
Borough updates. 

Please say hi anytime you see me around town! 
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A MESSAGE FROM MAYOR AMY WILCZYNSKI  

 Amy
Mayor Amy Wilczynski
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GARBAGE

Household kitchen, office & bathroom trash

BULKY TRASH

Furniture
Carpeting
Non-metal items
Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be taped with an “X”

METAL

Anything that is at least 75% metal, inluding artifical Christmas trees. 

RECYCLING

Container One:
Newspapers & inserts
Junk mail,  envelopes, office, notebook, construction paper
Smooth and corrugated cardboard
Glossy magazines and catalogs
Soft-covered books and telphone books
Non-metallic wrapping paper & greeting cards
Shredded paper
Brown Grocery bags

 Container Two:
Food & beverage containers
Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 2, 5 & 7
Aluminum cans, foil
Aseptic packaging (ex. soup,  milk containers)
Metal cans & empty aerosol cans
Green, clear & brown glass bottles and jars

 **Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that  pick up recyclables.

STYROFOAM

EPS #6 Packing foam is recyclable!  Next collection event is 
September 20, 10am - 12pm at Borough Hall

Contact the Green Team at allendalegreenteam@gmail.com for
information on recycling any material not collected curbside. 
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Garbage & Recycling Schedule 

The Green Team will be collecting EPS #6 Packing Foam “Styrofoam” on
Saturday, September 20 at Borough Hall from 10 am – 12 pm. Please
remember the guidelines: CLEAN, DRY, WHITE, HARD PACKING FOAM ONLY!  
No Soft Foam, No Egg Cartons, No Packing Peanuts.  We will also be
accepting new / gently used Reusable Shopping Bags for donation to local
food pantries.
 
Please visit our table on Festival Day for information on our Fall events
including our Annual Pumpkin and Gourd collection, Holiday Lights
Collection and information regarding Food Waste Collection. We will have
information on products which reduce waste, eliminate plastic and how
the Green Team is creating a more sustainable Allendale through the
participation of our residents.
 

We are proud to announce that we now have 4 High School students as members of our team, bringing
youthful ideas and energy to our initiatives. Extend a welcome to Ava Lowry, Krithi Vedam, Isabelle
Zrebiec and Maya Chhada. Please direct all sustainability inquiries and suggestions to
AllendaleGreenTeam@gmail.com. Thank you for continuing to support the efforts of the volunteers of
your Allendale Green Team – your participation continues to be the source of our success.

Isabelle Zrebiec will lead her 4th Pick It Up Project litter clean-up event on Sunday, September 21 from
12:30pm – 1:30pm. Volunteers will meet at Orchard Commons. For more additional information visit
https://sites.google.com/view/thepickitupproject/home
 

 

mailto:allendalegreenteam@gmail.com
https://www.allendalenj.gov/media/rhlb3kwq/solid_waste_recycling_curbside_regulations_schedule.pdf
https://www.allendalenj.gov/media/rhlb3kwq/solid_waste_recycling_curbside_regulations_schedule.pdf
mailto:AllendaleGreenTeam@gmail.com
https://sites.google.com/view/thepickitupproject/home
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Sincerely, 

Michael T. Dillon
Chief of Police, Allendale Police Department 

(201) 825-1900

September 3, 2025 

Dear Allendale Community, 

As we welcome the start of a new school year, the safety of our students, pedestrians, and all roadway users 
remains a concern. The Allendale Police Department is launching a comprehensive Traffic Enforcement and 
Safety Initiative aimed at creating a safer environment around our schools and throughout the community. 

Key components of this initiative include: 

We encourage all residents to remain vigilant, drive responsibly, and help us make this school year a safe one for
everyone. Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

• 

Infrastructure Improvements: Replacement of faded traffic signs and renewal of roadway striping to enhance
visibility and driver awareness.
Data-Driven Enforcement: Utilizing data collected from existing and newly installed electronic speed signs to
prioritize enforcement efforts accordingly.
Radar Trailers: Deployment of "Your Speed Is" radar trailers in school zones and other critical areas to provide real-
time feedback to drivers and encourage voluntary speed compliance.
Visibility Enhancements: Trimming of tree limbs and vegetation that obstruct traffic signs to ensure all signage is
clearly visible to drivers.
Targeted Traffic Enforcement: Increased patrols and specialized task forces focused on addressing: 

o
o
o
o 

Speeding
Failure to yield to pedestrian violations
Distracted driving
E-bike violations 

Advanced Speed Detection Tools: Use of handheld laser and radar speed measuring devices to support precise
and effective speed enforcement operations.
Automated Parking Enforcement: Installation of parking enforcement cameras to address illegal parking in
crosswalks downtown causing an unsafe condition for pedestrians.
Commercial Vehicle Enforcement: In partnership with the Bergen County Sheriff’s Office, we will be conducting
commercial truck enforcement to ensure compliance with safety regulations and NJ state laws.
Pedestrian Safety Education: Continued implementation of the Cross with Care program, aimed at educating
pedestrians, especially children, on safe crossing habits and traffic awareness. 
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ABOUT ALLENDALE VOLUNTEER AMBULANCE CORPS (AVAC)
The Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps is a group of men and women who volunteer their time  to help you in
your time of need. We do NOT charge for our services! Your donations help with our general operating costs, 
medical supplies, and also will help us purchase a new Ambulance.  
Donations can be sent to:

Allendale Ambulance Corps
26 Arcadia Road
Allendale, NJ 07401

Call Daryl at 201-587-4008
 for more info

CONSIDER JOINING AVAC!

BIKE HELMETS CAN HELP PREVENT SERIOUS BRAIN INJURIES
In New Jersey, Children under 17 are required to wear helmets for both bikes and e-bikes.  However, wearing a
helmet at any age is a wise decision as cycle helmets offer vital protection to one’s fragile skull and has been
shown to reduce the risk of head injury by up to 70%. According to the National Highway Traffic Safety
Administration, more children ages 5-14 go to emergency rooms for bicycle-related injuries than any other
sport; many are head injuries.  

Like car crashes, bicycle crashes can happen at any time, involving not only children, but adults, many of whom
are skilled riders. In fact, middle-aged adults represent the average age of bicycle riders killed and injured.  

Helmets are the single most effective piece of safety equipment for riders of all ages, if you crash. Everyone
should choose to wear a helmet; it just makes sense!

For guidance on fitting your bike helmet, visit: https://www.nhtsa.gov/sites/nhtsa.gov/files/8019_fitting-a-
helmet.pdf

FEMA’s Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) program educates citizens about disaster
preparedness for hazards that may impact their area and provides training in basic disaster response skills,
such as:

Fire safety
Light search and rescue
Team organization
Shelter fundamentals and management
Disaster medical operations
Disaster psychology

 
If you are interested in learning valuable skills to help family, friends, and neighbors during a disaster or
emergency, consider joining Allendale’s Community Emergency Response Team. You can contribute and
make a difference even if you don’t have a significant amount of time to volunteer. The next CERT Basic
Training course is scheduled to run from September 30th - November 13th. Classes are held on Tuesday and
Thursday evenings (some in Paramus, some in Mahwah). To receive details on the training schedule, or for
general questions about CERT, please email allendalecertcoordinator@gmail.com.

https://www.nhtsa.gov/sites/nhtsa.gov/files/8019_fitting-a-helmet.pdf
https://www.nhtsa.gov/sites/nhtsa.gov/files/8019_fitting-a-helmet.pdf
mailto:allendalecertcoordinator@gmail.com


ATTENTION: 
NO IDLING IN 

BOROUGH HALL 
PARKING LOT

IDLING IS
ILLEGAL!
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2025 CURBSIDE FALL LEAF PICK-UP
Curbside collection of BAGGED leaves begins 

the week of OCTOBER 6TH
  Place curbside after 6pm the night before the scheduled pick-up week

LEAVES MUST BE IN BROWN BIODEGRABLE PAPER BAGS ONLY

Lawn/Leaf Bags available to residents for pick-up 09/22/25 
at the following locations (while supplies last):
DPW: 101 New Street, Monday – Friday, 8am to 3pm

Compost/Recycling Center: 300 W. Crescent, Wednesdays 4–7pm &
Saturdays 9–3pm

COMPOST SITE – PERMIT ONLY*
Saturdays, 9am to 3pm & Wednesdays, 4pm to 7pm

LAST DAY for drop-off: December 13th
COMPOST CENTER CLOSED December 14th - April 4th, 2026

*Permits cost $30.00 and can be purchased by searching “Compost Permit” on
allendalenj.gov or at Clerk’s Office, Borough Hall, 500 W. Crescent Ave.

Please call DPW with any questions: 201 818-4400 x213

https://www.allendalenj.gov/search/?search_field=compost+permit
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Gary Letizia was diagnosed with
Leukemia at the age of 68. If not for the
countless gallons of donated blood that
kept him valiantly battling cancer, we
wouldn’t have been able to create those
extra memories that final year. Please
consider donating so that someone
else’s loved one may receive that same
precious gift of time. -Dr. Matt Letizia

Appointments Encouraged.
 Walk-InsWelcome!

To make an appointment,
scan QR code or visit
nybc.org/letizia

Thursday, September 25, 2025
1pm – 7pm

 Allendale CommunityCenter
 210 W. Crescent Ave., Allendale

 Donors willreceive a coupon for a FREE pint 
of beer courtesy of Allendale Bar & Grill
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Do you, or someone you know, live independently but need
help obtaining healthy daily meals? 

Community Meals Inc. (CMI) is a private nonprofit meals-on-wheels
organization based out of Glen Rock. For nearly 55 years, our goal has
been to deliver nutritious meals to individuals in our community who
are unable to shop or cook for themselves due to age or disability. We

deliver to seniors in Allendale, Glen Rock, HoHoKus, Midland Park,
Ridgewood, Waldwick and parts of Saddle River. The food is prepared

by The Valley Hospital and then packaged and delivered by our
dedicated volunteers. Each mid-day delivery consists of one hot

meal and/or one cold meal and the cost is low. 

To register, you or a caregiver can call the Community Meals office at 
201-447-8295 or visit communitymealsonwheels.org. 

c/o Community Church of Glen Rock
354 Rock Rd., Glen Rock, NJ 07452
communitymealsonwheels@gmail.com 
communitymealsonwheels.org 

Community Meals, Inc. is a private
nonprofit meals-on-wheels

organization serving seniors in our
community who can no longer
shop or cook for themselves. 

We rely exclusively on generous donations from our community to subsidize those in
financial need and to ensure continued delivery of nutritious meals to our clients.

Please scan here to donate: 
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https://allendale.oneriverschool.com/product/allendale-library-paint-and-sip-fundraiser/
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IT WILL BE SPOOKTACULAR

SAVE THE DATE!!!
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 25TH 
BROOKSIDE

SCHOOL 
5 - 7:30

PM

A L L E N D A L E  H O L I D A Y  O B S E R V E R S  P R E S E N T

DINNER, FUN & PRIZES
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Administration, Clerks Office, Board of Heath
201-818-4400

Alison Altano, CFO & Borough Administrator
AlisonAltano@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 205

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk
LindaCervino@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 216

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant 
& Health Department Secretary 

AmandaRichards@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 218

Dottie Blitzer, Administrative Assistant
DottieBlitzer@allendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 214

Julia Margagliotta, Director of Communication
JuliaMargagliotta@Allendalenj.gov

Marriage Licenses, Death & Birth Certificates

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 
201-445-7217

Anthony Hackett, Construction Official
CodeOfficial@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 208

Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator
LindaGarofalo@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 201

Mike Limatola, Property Maintenance Officer
MikeLimatola@allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 202

Department of Public Works
Andrew J. Agugliaro, Superintendent

AndrewAgugliaro@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 501

Kim Olivieri, Administrative Assistant
KimOlivieri@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 213

Tax & Finance Office
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector

GinaWittmaack@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 206

Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor
AngelaMattiace@Allendalenj.gov OR Ext. 210

Allendale Municipal Court
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699
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Vital Statistics Records

Building Department, Land Use, Property Maintenance
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Amy Wilczynski, Mayor
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Liz Homan, Council President
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov

Co-Chair - Public Works & Public Utilities Committee
Member of Finance, Human Resources, Administration &

Information Technology Committee

Matt O’Toole
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov
Chair – Public Safety Committee

Joseph Daloisio, Councilman
JosephDaloisio@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Public Works & Public Utilities Committee 
Member of Public Safety Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Land Use & Construction Code Committee
Member of Finance, Human Resources, Administration &

Information Technology Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov

Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman
TylerYaccarino@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Land Use & Construction Code Committee

Mayor & Council

TO SIGN UP FOR
FUTURE 
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eading!
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